CROWN COMMUNICATIONS CORPORATION
650 Massachusetts Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20001
Phone: 202-289-6633
Fax: 202-289-4537

September 15, 2005

RECEIVED
SEP 15 2008

BY HAND DELIVERY Federal Communications Commigsforn
Office of Secretary

Ms. Marlene Dortch

Secretary

Federal Communications Commission
445 Twelfth Street, SW.

Washington, D.C. 20554

Re: Crown Communications Corporation Earth Station
(Call Sign E900068)

Dear Ms. Dortch:

Crown Communications Corporation hereby notifies the Commission that it is no
longer operating the above-referenced satellite Earth station, formerly located at 529 14"
Street, N.W. in Washington, D.C. This facility has been dismantled, and all Crown
equipment has been removed from the site. Accordingly, Crown hereby tenders the
authorization to the Commission for immediate cancellation consistent with Section
25.161(c) of the Commission’s rules, and respectfully requests that this call sign be
deleted from the Commission’s database.

Should there be any questions concerning this matter, please contact our
regulatory counsel, David Keir of Leventhal, Senter & Lerman P.L.L.C., at (202) 429-
8970.

Respectfully submitted,

Stacey Werner
General Counsel

Enclosure



